Atlanta Plastic Surgery, P.C. Billing Policy

It's a fact, healthcare is changin‘g'rapidly. It has become increasingly difficult for doctors to collect
payments from the wide array of insurance companies. Atlanta Plastic Surgery has put this policy
together to help you, the patient, understand our billing policy (please read thoroughly):

1. As a courtesy, Atlanta Plastic Surgery will file a claim to the insurance company on your behalf for
medically necessary office and surgical charges. However, if payment is not received within 60 days,
payment of the balance will become your responsibility. Should this happen, you must collect
reimbursement directly from your insurance company.

2. The patient is responsible for paying all co-pay/co-insurance at the time of service (if applicable).
We accept cash, check, major credit cards, and money orders,.

3. It is the patient's responsibility to know if their doctor is "in" or "out-of-network "; the provider is not
responsible for knowing your individual plan or benefit level. Please make sure to call your
insurance carrier and verify your coverage; failure to do so may result in the charges becoming your
responsibility.

4. Denial of payment from insurance companies for office visits and/or surgeries become the responsi-
bility of the patient. You can appeal directly to your insurance company for reimbursement. We
will be happy to provide any and all documentation to assist in your appeal.

5. Changes in insurance plan coverage, address or phone number without notification to Atlanta
Plastic Surgery may result in denials becoming the responsibility of the patient. Notify us of all
changes in benefits and addresses. Atlanta Plastic Surgery's inability to contact/correspond with you
may result in your account being placed with a collection agency.

6. If you have Medicare, we need to know the name and address of your primary care physician. Please
have this information with you.

7. If you have Medicaid, you must bring your card EACH and EVERY visit. If you do not bring your
card, you will need to reschedule your visit unless other arrangements have been made.

8. If you have more than one insurance plan (for example, supplemental or secondary insurance), we
MUST have a copy of all cards.

9. All unpaid balances after your insurance company has paid are due upon receipt. As a courtesy,
Atlanta Plastic Surgery withholds action against your account for 30 days. After this time, if your
account has not been paid in full, it will be turned over to a collection agency. (This does not include
specific arrangements made prior to visit/surgery.)

10. If your insurance company requires a referral for your visit, it is your responsibility to obtain this
from your primary care physician (PCP) BEFORE the visit. Do not wait until the visit to obtain a
referral: many offices will not provide fax referrals. If the referral is not obtained, your appointment
will be rescheduled or you will need to pay for the visit and we will provide an itemization so you
may file the claim with your insurance company. If you do not know if your insurance company
requires a referral, please call them,

Please sign below and return to the front desk. Thank you,

Signature _

256-1311
1-800-613-1323
www.atiplastic.com
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